Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 21st May 2009

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Jackie Mortiboy	
Erica Forbes					Bob Scarfe
Peter Webb

There was one member of public present.

Apologies for absence: Richard Honey had sent his apologies.

Tony Alcock declared an interest in Brook Primary School.
 
Minutes of the Meeting on 23rd April 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The width of the hedge owned by Mr Oetzman is still an issue.  The Clerk is to follow this up with the new “Community Liaison Officer” for Kent Highways to request the hedge to be shortened in height considerably and to be reduced in width to something similar to that on the other side of the road.  The Clerk had contacted the Housing Department about the parking issues in the lay-by opposite Stonebridge, it was agreed that the parking problem had alleviated for a while but needed following up again with Ashford Borough Council.  Tony Dunn had made a list of footpath issues, the Clerk asked for footpath numbers as she needs these to report back to the Paths Partnership.

Election of Officers
Cllr Scarfe proposed that Cllr Alcock be elected again as Chairman, seconded by Cllr Webb – all were in favour.  Cllr Scarfe proposed that Cllr Mortiboy be elected again as Vice-Chairman, seconded by Cllr Webb – all were in favour.

Signing of Annual Accounts
The Councillors signed the Annual Statement of Accounts and the Statement of Governance.  The accounts had been audited and the internal auditor had made no comments to the Council or to the External Auditors.

Brook Primary School
Tony Alcock had attended an informal meeting with the head teacher of Brook Primary School regarding the parking issues.  She has some ideas for alleviating the problem, the Parish Council considers it to be appropriate that parents do not go into the gate of the school and instead they drop off their children and leave immediately.  Also, it was proposed that Breakfast Club and after school clubs could be encouraged to ease the congestion.  Erica Forbes had witnessed an incident earlier this week near the school because of parents being inconsiderate when collecting/dropping off their children for school.

The head agreed to the Parish Council having the old football posts and it was suggested asking a local farmer to assist with the transporting of these.


The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheques were written:
Allianz Cornhill, cheque no: 000575 for £533.30
Lawncare, cheque no: 000576 for £120.00
Brook Village Hall Trust, cheque no: 000577 for £50.00

Any Other Business
The Village Hall is experiencing some spates of vandalism.
Three bollards on the bend near to Kimberley have been broken following a collision there and also the by-ways sign post has been damaged.  The Clerk is to report these.

The helicopters that had been heard the previous night were discussed and they had been undertaking a military exercise.

The tree warden gave the Parish Council a report, in this the Parish Council were advised to either have the tree on the drive edge of the recreation ground pruned or removed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would obtain three quotes for pruning the tree in the autumn.
 
The playground surface had been looking bare as reported to the Clerk by a resident.  The Clerk, Jackie Mortiboy and Erica Forbes and raked and weeded the surface but it was agreed that the bark area is thin in places.  10 bags of play bark would be purchased and the Clerk will obtain some quotes to have soft tarmac put down under the swings and at the end of the slide and then a grant will be applied for in order to finance this.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18th June 200, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 8th June, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.20 PM.

